
MEDIC ONE STAFF REPORT – NOVEMBER 2023 
 

ADMIN and ALS Update:                            

• The Paramedic Program Manager position will be filled starting on January 2nd, 2024!  
We welcome Juan Mejias to our team, and we look forward to introducing him to the 
system in the coming months. 

• No new candidates were added to the Medic One paramedic hiring list after the last 
round of testing.  We will be conducting testing again on January 10-11, 2024, as well as 
April 10-11, 2024.   

• The Board of County Commissioners has preliminarily passed the Medic One budget as 
recommended by the EMS Council this summer.   

BLS Update:  
  

• EMT Class is nearing completion with Graduation set for Monday 12/18 at SPSCC 
• We’ve received the LifePak1000 AEDs and we are still awaiting delivery of the 

LifePak1000 trainers. Once we have a trainer ETA, we will work on rollout of the new 
devices. 

• We are currently updating all of the EMT Class policies and procedures as part of a 
workgroup chartered by the Operations Committee. We will be presenting our 
recommendation to the Operations Committee in January. 

• We are currently planning the 2024 Evaluator Workshop, which is slated for January 
21st, 23rd, 24th, and 25th 

 
CPR Update: 

• A total of 2,418 citizens have been trained in hands-only CPR through October. 
 
IT Update:  

• The way Patient Dispositions in ESO Changes will be taking effect County wide June 28th 
@ 0700, this change is a part of the NEMSIS 3.5 data standard.     

• TCERN Radio installations in all Medic Units have been completed, M1 Admin vehicles 
are still awaiting portables.  

• Purchasing costs are still being impacted by vendor increases from various economic 
and supply issues.       

• Our bi-weekly meeting with ESO continues to go well 


